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Ministry of Transportation 

The Lions Gate to Highway 1 Connector Planning Study was prepared for the Ministry of 

Transportation in consultation with staff of the District of West Vancouver, District of North Vancouver, 

City of North Vancouver and the Squamish Nation.  This Technical Report includes support material for 

the Summary Report which highlights existing and forecast conditions, key issues, candidate 

improvements that were considered, and an evaluation of those short-listed improvement concepts.  

 

For each of the short-listed improvement concepts, the Technical Summary report outlines the key 

issues being addressed, describes the improvement concept and provides a summary of the option 

assessment using the Multiple Account Evaluation framework. As described in the Summary Report, the 

improvement concepts have been separated into two groupings for the purpose of discussion and 

evaluation. The Tier 1 improvement concepts include a series of base level enhancements that are 

generally considered to obtain reasonable benefits from other improvement concepts. For example, 

lengthening the left-turn and right-turn lanes at Marine Drive and Taylor Way moderately reduces delays 

to other traffic through the intersection and will enhance the effectiveness of other candidate options. 

Tier 2 improvement concepts include all other short-listed improvement options that were examined in 

the study. The base condition for the purpose of measuring travel time benefits includes the combination 

of all Tier 1 concepts.  

 
 
 
 
  


















































































































































